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HIGHLIGHT OF OUR SUMMER TERM  
 

ISLAMIC HERITAGE TRIP TO      

TURKEY 2018  

ééé read about it on page 16 
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AssalamuôAlaikum  

 

I pray that this newsletter reaches 

you all in the best of health and 

Imaan. 

 

Alhamdulillaah, we have reached 

the end of another busy successful 

year that has been jam-packed 

with a variety of activities to    

allow our pupils to þourish and 

progress. 

 

May I give thanks and               

appreciation to the Trustees for 

their guidance and to every       

colleague, teaching, non- teaching 

and support staff for their        

commitment to the school over 

the years, but most signiýcantly to 

yourselves for your valuable    

partnership with MIHSG. 

 

I would also like to take this     

opportunity to wish all the Year 

11 students all the best for their 

GCSE results and their future.  

May Allah shower His mercy and 

blessings upon them, guide and 

protect them and grant them    

success and happiness.   

 

As always, please do read through 

the newsletter and contact the 

school with any comments or 

feedback that you have, both   

positive and areas for                

improvements. 

 

We now look forward to         

September and to welcoming  

everybody back refreshed after a 

well-deserved summer break. We 

hope the coming academic year 

will be as fruitful and rewarding 

as this one has been, and that we 

will have just as many, if not 

more, exciting projects and 

achievements to report in the 

next edition of this newsletter.  

 

We are certainly looking forward 

to welcoming the new cohort of 

students coming into Year 7 and 

other year groups. 

 

May I take this opportunity to 

wish those who are performing 

Haj an easy journey and            

acceptable deed InshaôAllah.  

 

Finally I hope you all have an  

enjoyable summer break and a 

lovely Eid ul Adha, InshaôAllah. 

 

WalaikumôAssalaam 

 

Mrs M Mohamed 

HEAD TEACHERõS ADDRESS 

Dear Parents/Guardians and Friends of MIHSG 

A huge congratulation to 

Ms Hughes Head of PE de-

partment on the birth of 

her beautiful daughter and 

a warm welcome to Miss 

Towe who is covering for 

Ms Hughes maternity 

leave. 

 

We would like to welcome three new members of 

staff to MIHSG 

 

§ Miss A Malik  Teacher of History 

§ Miss S Shaikh  Teacher of Physics 

§ Mrs R Siddiqui Teacher of Chemistry 

We are very sorry to have to say a fond farewell to 

Ms Osman - Teacher of Science, Mrs Habbal - 

Teacher of Arabic, Ms Battye - Supply Teacher of 

Science, who was with us from March and a very 

special mention to      

Ms Jeremy - Teacher 

of  History, who is  

retiring this year after 

ýfteen years with 

MIHSG - we thank 

them wholeheartedly 

for their  commitment 

and    dedication to the 

school, and wish them 

well in their future  

endeavours.  

STAFF NEWS 
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I WAS A KING 

A PLAY WRITTEN BY YASMIN M MINHAS 
EX-EMPLOYEE OF MIHSG 

I started my role as a Librarian at MIHSG in           
November 1997. That year, the school production of 

ñAnnieò was already underway and as Librarian I 

was asked to help out the English teacher who was 

in charge of it at the time (a Miss Catherine        

Lennon). The production saw the girls commit and 

give up their spare time on weekends starting      

initially with a not-so-serious approach culminating 

in one where getting it perfect was as if their life 

depended on it. The production was a huge success. 

The departure of Mrs Lennon meant (indirectly) 

that the quest for the next drama play fell on me. So 

it began, the long, long arduous journey to ýnd a 

drama that wasnôt centered around wizards, fairies 

and of course the tragic, miserable, down-trodden 

princess who could only be saved by (dare I say it) 

the magical kiss of Prince Charming! It turned out to 

be an impossible task and one that led me to make 

the foolish statement ñIôm going to write a play   

myself!ò And I did, eventually.  It was ýve years in 

the planning, two years in 

the writing and ýnally a 

full year in rehearsals and 

the play ñI was a Kingò 

was performed for two 

nights at MIHSG in sum-

mer 2003. A play written 

about slavery for the girls. 

We left out nothing ï 

there were songs, there was dance, there was come-

dy and there was tragedy ï all the ingredients of a 

wonderful play. Behind the scenes we had some of 

the ex-Year 11 girls painting huge backdrops to set 

the scenes, girls volunteered to do make-up and cos-

tumes and help on the stage with microphones and 

curtains and, of course, we had Sister Ruxanna who 

made and provided the food for the intermission. At 

the end of the second nightôs performance, gifts 

were exchanged, speeches were made, friends and 

family were thanked, 

praise was sent and 

bonds were made that 

would forever bind all 

of us under what would 

become a beautiful 

memory. 

I have since that day        

harboured wonderful        

recollections of how well 

and how hard we had all 

worked together as a team 

and ultimately brought 

about its success. Each mem-

ber of the cast performed to 

level that excelled them. 

They were conýdent in their roles (some members 

had multiple ones) and genuinely made the audience 

believe in the character they were portraying. The 

shocked intake of breath from the audience in the 

ýnal scene where the betrayer is revealed was       

testament to how well the girls performed. 

Alas, my only hard copy has been gathering dust on 

my shelf until the idea of self-publishing the play 

hit. It was, I felt, a fantastic way of paying a lasting 

tribute to all those who were involved in the play, 

both on stage and behind the scenes. So it is a truly 

proud moment when I inform you that ñI was a 

Kingò is now available as eBook and paperback from 

Amazon Kindle. Read for 

yourself and see what made 

this play so unique, and share 

your experience.  

MIHSG would like to thank 

Mrs Yasmin Minhas (known 

in school as Mrs Yasmin 

Majid) for her contribution 

and for remembering MIHSG 

in the dedication of her book óI Was A Kingô. 
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A thank you dinner for the prefect student team with the Head Girl and Deputies of MIHSG was  morganised 

at Al-Maidah restaurant. A great set of talented and conýdent girls. The team has worked hard over the year 

to help run the school smoothly, giving great advice to their peers and assisting teachers at many events. This 

was a small way for the school to show our gratitude for all their hard work and efforts. May Allah(swt)    

continuously bless and reward them with a blessed future in this world and the next. 

PREFECT DINNER  

UKMT JUNIOR MATHS CHALLENGE 
The UK Mathematics Trust (UKMT) is a registered charity whose aim is to advance the education of children 

and young people in mathematics. It is the UK's biggest national maths competition. The UKMT Individual 

Maths Challenges are lively, intriguing multiple choice question papers, which are designed to stimulate       

interest in maths in large numbers of pupils. The Junior 

Maths Challenge took place in April and we would like to 

congratulate the following Year 7 and 8 students who were 

awarded a certiýcate this year; 

Year 7 

Sara Mansoor (Best in school/Best in Year/Silver) 

Ayesha Awan (Silver) 

Dua Asif (Silver) 

Saffa Malik (Silver) 

Sireen Darr (Bronze) 

Amber Muneer (Bronze) 

Zara Farooq (Bronze) 

Mawiyah Mahmood (Bronze) 

Year 8 

Soýa Murium (Best in Year/Silver) 

Alisha Akhlaq (Bronze) 

Nadiyah Ollite (Bronze) 

Hanna Nazir (Bronze) 

Taymeeyah Darr (Bronze) 

Zahrah Jabeen (Bronze) 

We look forward to the competition next year and well done to all participants. 


